
 
WINTER NEWSLETTER  

 

Hello everyone! With winter and the new 

year fast approaching, we would like to take 

this time to update you on some things that 

will be happening at the centers. 

 

Attached are copies of the upcoming 

monthly calendars with tentative schedules 

and weekly themes; including any special 

activities and/or events we will be focusing 

our curriculum around.  

 
On My Way Pre-K 

We are excited to announce that both Penny 

Lane centers are now ñOn My Way Pre-Kò 

providers! This community program will 

provide a head start on education to children 

and families who meet the required 

guidelines set forth by the state; and 

therefore, allow more children to benefit 

from preschool early learning experiences!  

Applications for the ñOn-My Way Pre-Kò 

Pilot Program are now available online at 

OnMyWayPreK.org.   You can also contact 

the CASY office at 1-800-886-3952. If 

anyone has questions or concerns about this 

great new program, please ask and we will 

help.     

Colder Weather 

The weather outside is getting colder. Please 

make sure your child has appropriate 

clothing. Children will continue to go 

outside during the winter season, so please 

keep hats, coats, and gloves in their cubby.   

 

Cubbies 

Please make sure your child has a blanket 

and an extra set of clothes for their cubby. 

Items should be taken home on Fridays to 

be washed, plus any artwork, paperwork, 

etc. need to be taken out of cubby as well.   

 

Lunch count for the children is taken daily 

at 10:30am. Please make sure your child is 

here, or call by this time so that we can 

count your child for lunch.  

 

 
Holidays and Closings 

Penny Lane will be closed on the following 

days in observance of the upcoming 

holidays: 

 

Monday, December 25th for Christmas 

Monday, January 1st for New Years 

 

Please let teachers know if your child will be 

gone for any times during the holidays. We 

use childrenôs attendance to schedule staff 

during this time as well.   

 

FESTIVAL OF TREEôS/ FUNDRAISER 

The Festival of Trees will be on Friday, 

December 1st, from 6:30-8:00pm at Penny 

Lane West. All funds will be donated to a 

local family in need. Everyone is welcome!  

Penny Lane will also be having a ñGiving 

Treeò this giving season. Therefore, if you 

would like to help a child, please pick 

something from the tree and bring in a gift 

for that specific child. Information will be 

available first week of December. If you 

have any questions, please talk with one of 

the Directorôs or contact Kristina Chandler 

(812-339-3800).  

 



 
 

There are several changes taking place in 

January, 2018. We have the ñOn My Way 

Pre-Kò Program beginning; including new 

assessment tools (ISTAR-KR), and 

promoting ñFamily Engagement.ò These 

changes will improve the quality of our 

program, as well as kindergarten readiness 

in Monroe County.  

 

January is also the beginning of a new 

semester; therefore, some children will be 

transitioning into new classrooms. Please 

check with your teacher and/or director to 

see if your child will be moving up. 

 

 Staff/Parent Development 

Penny Lane West will be hosting a training 

through our CCR&R (Child Care Resource 

& Referral Agency). This training is ñAll 

About Relationships,ò focusing on infants 

and toddlers. It is open to the community; 

therefore, anyone is welcome to sign up and 

attend. Training will be held on January 18th, 

2018 from 6:00-8:00pm.  

 

 

     
 

NEW FEE SCHEDULE 

Also beginning January 1st, 2018, Penny 

Lane will be raising the childcare charges. 

We have not increased our rates since 2008; 

therefore, it is time to do so. Fees will 

increase $2.00/day, $10.00/week, and 

$40.00/month. A new fee schedule will be 

posted up for parents to view.  

 

Scholastic Books 

Throughout the school year, we continually 

take Scholastic Book orders. The flyers with 

book choices are located near the front desk.  

There is also an online ordering option. The 

code for our center is on the flyers. All book 

orders help earn points toward free books 

for each classroom. If you have any 

questions, please ask your childôs teacher or 

one of the directorôs.  

 Our annual Scholastic Book Fair is 

scheduled in February. Details will be 

posted at a later date.  

  

Spring Break 

Spring Break for the Monroe County 

Community schools will be March 12th-16th.  

Please let one of our teachers know if your 

child will be gone this week.  

Sick Policy 

As the weather changes, we also commonly 

see the emergence of various illnesses from 

the children. Please review the center sick 

policy and know when you need to keep 

your child home. We have these policies in 

place to protect the children from illness that 

may spread from one child to another. If you 

have any questions about the sick policy, 

please talk to your childôs teacher. 

Schedules/Late Pick-Ups 

Please make sure to pick up your child 

before closing time. Penny Lane East 

closes at 6:30 and Penny Lane West closes 

at 6:00pm. If you arrive any time after 

closing, a late fee will be charged to your 

account. The late pick-up charge is $1.00 

per minute/per child after closing time. 

We do realize that there are circumstances 

beyond your control, so please make sure 

you have a back-up plan for emergency 

situations.  


